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UPCOMING EVENT REMINDERS 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
LAST DAY OF THE TERM TOMORROW ( THURSDAY 28th MARCH) – EARLY FINISH AT 2.30PM 

HIGHLIGHTS OF TERM 1                                                                                                                 
The term has flown by and we have enjoyed the following: 

• Team Tulliallan 
• House Cross Country 
• Harmony Day 
• Brainstorm Productions 
• Year 6 Interschool Sport 
• Me Box Presentations 
• House Points connected to Kindness 
• Nude Food 
• Music groups formed – Choir, Band,  
• First Aid for staff  
• Inquiry Learning – How The World Works – Parent inclusion in student work 
• Meet The Teacher sessions 
• Principal’s Lunch 
• Free Dress Day for the Royal Children’s Hospital Appeal   
• Assemblies 
• English On Line Interviews for Prep and Year 1 
• Victorian High Ability Program for Year 5 and 6 
• Student Leaders Badge Presentation Ceremony 
• Swimming – Trials and District events  
• School Photos  
• Dari Parent Information Sessions 
• Easter Parade Prep to Year 2 on Thursday  28th March 9am 
• Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN 
• Lunchtime Clubs 
• Cyber Safety Project lessons for students, Professional Learning for staff  
• School Captains attended the City of Casey Leaders Forum 
• House Athletics and Coach Approach 
Our students have had a busy term and they have displayed their enthusiasm for learning and connecting with 
their friends. Tulliallan is a busy and productive school offering many opportunities to engage students in a 
variety of interests to grow academically, socially and emotionally.                                                                            
 

HARMONY DAY                                                                                                                          
Monday was a joyous day with student performances a parade, the school choir singing an indigenous song, 
greeting, in many different languages spoken by students at our school and special guests such as the Japanese 
Drummers and Sri Lankan Dancers throughout the Harmony Day celebration and also at lunchtime. Thank you to 
the parents who came and supported students on this day . The students and staff were a part of the planning 
for the day and students were able to have input on what the day would look like for our community.  A big 
thank you to Mrs Lodewyke, the Mandarin and Music teams,  the SRC and teachers who represented each year 
level for the planning of the day. A great success. 



Kathy Sharp 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

PRINCIPAL’S LUNCH                                                                                                                       
Congratulations to the 62 students who had Principal’s Lunch yesterday. The students were nominated and     

chosen by their Home Group for being a friendly and reliable student who follows the Code of Cooperation and 

our school’s values of Respect, Relationships, Resilience and Responsibility. Well done everyone. 

 

 

EASTER PARADE PREP TO YEAR 2 ON THURSDAY 28TH OF MARCH 
On Thursday the students from Prep to Year 2  will be having their Easter Parade on the Basketball Court, begin-
ning at 9:00am. Parents can enter and exit through the gate with the ramp at the Basketball Court to view the 
parade. 
 

TERM 2 STARTS ON MONDAY 15TH OF April 

I wish everyone a safe and happy holiday and look forward to your return in Term 2. 

 

 

Warm regards, 



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Thank you to everyone for a great term.                                                                                                                                 

It has been so busy with so many events, especially from the Physical Education team. It has been great seeing so 

many parents in the school this term to view their child’s Inquiry work and for ‘Read and Run’. Next term we 

want to involve parents more in volunteering in the mornings to listen to children read and to support children 

with word work, especially in the younger year levels. If this is something you are interested in, please ensure 

you have your Working with Children Check and you have completed the online induction and OH&S               

component.                                                                                                                                                                        

CHESS TOURNAMENT                                                                                                                           
It was great to see our chess team perform strongly at Karingal for the first tournament of the year. Overall, the 

students placed second as a team, just three points behind Silverton which was a close finish. Many of our                

students were new to the tournament structure and for their first performance they should be very proud of 

their efforts. Our average team score was 4.5 out of 7, which is a fantastic feat. Individual shoutouts go to Oshen 

and Aayush, who both won a bronze medal in their age group, as well as Amadi and Menuli who won gold and 

bronze in the girl’s division respectively.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS AND EARLY LEAVERS                                                                                                    
Wow, this Monday was not a good day for children arriving to school on time. To have 75 children arrive late to 

school is very disappointing. Unfortunately, we had no year levels that had zero children arriving late or leaving 

early.  Let’s hope Term Two’s data is better. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Have a happy and safe holiday and we look forward to seeing everyone back at school on Monday April 15th. 

Lynne McDonald 



Aaron Bickery  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
IDEAS FOR THE HOLIDAYS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT CHALLENGE:                                     

Congratulations to last week’s winners:   

 

Zohal 4C 

 

 

Enjoy your holidays and stay safe,    

 

 

                                               



 

PREP 2025 INFORMATION 

 

 
 



WELLBEING 

 

The Good Friday Appeal is a charity that raises money which enables The Royal Children’s Hospital 

to provide world class care for children. This event brings communities together to raise funds. The 

donations support projects in the following areas: 

 

• ground-breaking research. 

•   state-of-the-art equipment and technology. 

•   patient and family centered care programs. 

•   fostering staff excellence through education programs, scholarships and fellowships. 

 

This incredible contribution demonstrates the power of the community coming together to  support 

a wonderful cause. 

 

The SRC are proud to support this event and are encouraging our Tulliallan Community on Thursday 

28th March to come to school in free dress and to donate using our virtual tin.  

Families can donate online by using the following Link: 

 

https://

fundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au/

fundraisers/tulliallanprimaryschool/gfa 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce


 

 

WELLBEING 

TUTOR LEARNING INITATIVE 

The Tutor Learning Program has concluded for Term One. 
All tutors appreciate the hard work, effort and contributions that the students have made over the last 9 weeks. 

We have  added some suggestions to keep up the children’s effort and enthusiasm for the Holiday break. 

 
READING: 
• Reading with your child at home every night 
• Read to your child  
• Talk about and take interest in what they are reading 
• Reading different types of books/text - magazine, newsletters, newspapers, construction instructions for 

lego , toys, objects etc. 
• Visit the local library-Casey/ Cardinia at Bunjill Place 
 

MATHEMATICS:   
• Card games 
• Board games  
• Shopping with money- buying something and receiving change 
• Cooking- measurement of ingredients  
• Time needed to cook etc 
• Dice games  
                                                                                                                                                      

 

 
Tuesday the 25th of April is ANZAC Day. 

Anzac Day is a National Day of Remembrance 

in Australia and New Zealand that                   

commemorates all Australians and                       

New Zealanders who served and died in all 

wars, conflicts, and peacekeeping operations. 

 

 All Funds from this appeal are used in the welfare work carried out by the RSL for Ex-service men,       

women, and their families, who are in necessitous situations. 

These badges will be sold at the gates before and after school by our teachers and SRC students.          

Badges $2,Wristband $3 and Pens $5. We encourage families to bring exact change please.   

Let’s continue to support this amazing cause. 

Merchandise will be sold at the gates from 26th March to 25th of April.  



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
PREP 

YEAR ONE 

The Preps have enjoyed their final weeks of school this term. In Reading, students revised learning about the 
letters and sounds we have been focusing on this term. We have also practised important reading strategies, 
including pointing to the words and sounding out unknown words. In Writing, we wrote recounts about how we 
organise ourselves in the morning and about what we did while participating in Coach Approach activities. In 
Mathematics, we learned how to add two groups of objects using different counting strategies, such as ‘counting 
all’. We are very proud of our Preps for teaching their peers about their culture during our Harmony Day 
celebrations. We hope all of our students and their families have safe and fun holidays. We look forward to 
hearing all about your holiday 

 

What another wonderful week in Year One, with lots of fun activities going on! This week, the Year One students 
participated in Coach Approach where they engaged in a variety of different sports including, karate, athletics 
and hip-hop dance. It was wonderful to see everyone getting involved in each of the sports and demonstrating 
great teamwork. We have also celebrated Harmony Day this week. It was great to see everyone dressed in their 
cultural clothing and participating in tasks to do with different cultural sports, foods, arts and dances. Congratu-
lations on an amazing term Year One’s, we hope you all have a great holiday and look forward to seeing you back 
and ready for Term Two! 
 
 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
YEAR TWO 

YEAR THREE 

CONGRATULATIONS to our Year Three students for completing NAPLAN this week! We are so proud of you all 
and know how much hard work you all put in. It was yet another busy week with House Athletics, we loved 
seeing the wonderful sportsmanship displayed by our students. Everyone was dressed up in their house colours, 
trying their best and cheering each other along. In Mathematics, we enjoyed using base ten to create structures 
and towers in group. Our students worked collaboratively and were able to deconstruct their buildings and 
calculate how many thousands, hundreds, tens, and ones they had. It was great to see them have fun while using 
a range of strategies to get their answers.  

The Year Two’s have had an amazing week especially having the Coach Approach incursion! We got to meet 
some super friendly elite athletes and they taught us some skills to do athletics, taekwondo, soccer and hip-hop 
dancing! In Athletics, students learnt to hold their hand like a butterfly to effectively hand over the baton to the 
next runner. In Soccer students played number soccer and learned to kick the ball with the correct part of their 
foot. Saanvi and William were two of the many students who won a special prize for their attention and efforts 
on the day! The teachers were incredibly proud of their efforts and how much they learned during the Coach 
Approach program. We also need to celebrate a successful term by all of our Year Two’s. They should be so 
proud of how they have transitioned into Year Two and give it their all each and every day! The students 
transition to different Reading, Number and Spelling Groups with ease and have been taught by many of the 
Year Two teachers, which enriches their learning immensely. We can’t wait for Term Two and another jam 
packed term of learning.  
 

 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
YEAR FOUR 

YEAR FIVE 

 
 
 

 
It has been a very busy week for Year Five. Week 8 started off with students completing their final NAPLAN 

assessments, followed by a big celebration at House Athletics and parent - student Inquiry session. At athletics, it 

was fantastic to see everyone getting involved and giving it their best shot. Congratulations to all of those that 

received a ribbon placement. Also, a huge well done to the students who have worked diligently to complete their 

Inquiry projects. They look incredible! Thank you, parents, for co-constructing with your children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wow! What a great week we have had in Year Four. Students took part of an incursion with CERES where we 
learnt about how rubbish breaks down in the environment and how to dispose of different types of wrappers. 
We also had the TPS Athletics Carnival where our students got to have a go at all the events and enjoyed earning 
ribbons with their peers! We are so proud of you! We wish you all a very safe and fun holidays and we will see 
you back in two weeks time for an awesome Term Two! 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

The Year Six students have been presenting their Inquiry projects to the parent community over the last few 
weeks. It has been great to see their projects come together as they share their learning and give feedback to 
each other. We are gearing up for another busy term in Term Two, readying ourselves for more rounds of 
Interschool Sports and the Lightning Premiership as well as beginning our production rehearsals. We are also 
super proud of our Masterminds students who presented their projects about remarkable people on Monday 
night.  

 
 
 

 

YEAR SIX 

ADMIN UPDATES 
Please be aware that school finishes at 2:30pm on the last day of term, 

Thursday 28
th

 March 

 

If you are unable to arrange to collect your child at that time, you may contact YMCA Out of 
Hours School Care to book your child in.   

 

 

 



SCHOOL NEWS 



 

 

Our students in Art have been busy finishing off their final details for their Art project for Term One. The Prep 
students have constructed their amazing three-dimensional dragons. The Year One and Two students have 
started to construct their Dragon Masks. Our Year Three and Fours have worked very hard in putting together 
their dragon shields, outstanding work! The Year Fives have been using their modelling and painting skills in 
the final construction of their three dimensional dragon eyes. Our Year Six students have started on the first 
stages of their Art projects, focusing on self expression and emphasis. What an exciting Term we have had and 
it was amazing to see the wide range of creativity our talented Tulliallan students were able to showcase 
throughout their ‘Year of the Dragon’ study.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To finish up our Biological Science unit this term, our Year Prep students learned about different things that 
animals need to survive. They did this by replicating the chicken enclosure earlier in the Term, showing that 
chickens need food, water, and a warm shelter.  

Our Year One and Two students wrapped up their learning by observing the stages that take place within the 
lifecycle of a bean. Students replicated the story ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ by coloring in a giant’s castle and 
attaching this to a small dirt cup after they had planted their beans.  
 
 

VISUAL ARTS 

SPECIALISTS 

STEM 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

We're thrilled to share the exciting highlights from our music program wrapping up an exciting term. 
Prep students are exploring tempo, discovering how the speed of music affects its mood and feel. Our One 
students are showcasing their class song performances. Ostinato rhythms are taking centre stage in Two! Students 
are learning to create ostinato patterns that add depth and texture to their music, building their rhythmic prowess 
one beat at a time. It's all about the keyboard in Three! Students are mastering the notes and techniques needed 
to play melodies with their right hand. Our Five students are ready to take the stage with their performances! 
They're putting their hard work and dedication into practice as they prepare to showcase their talents to the class. 
We're incredibly proud of all our students this Term for their enthusiasm and dedication. 

We are almost at the end of the term. Well done to all year levels for finishing up their Mandarin assessment last 
week. We were really glad to see most of the Prep students were able to introduce themselves in Mandarin and 
respond to most of the classroom phrases. The Year One and Two students showed their enthusiasm in the 
revision of the topics of emotions. It is great to see the Year Three to Four students remembering and recalling 
most of the countries in Mandarin. The Year Five and Six students started their research about Mandarin speaking 
countries. Most of them already had some interesting findings and are ready to present it next term. They also had 
an opportunity to play the Blooket to revise all the countries and languages that they learned this term. 
All the year levels are also exposed to a range of activities for celebrating Easter including colouring in and 
handcraft. The Language and Culture Club last week introduced the countries of South Korea. Students were 
exposed to history and learned the basic greetings “Hello, Thank you and Sorry” in Korean. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MUSIC AND PERFORMING ARTS 

MANDARIN 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

 

We have had a fantastic year so far, check out some of the highlights from Term One. 
 

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 
 

 
 
 

 

 



PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

HOUSE ATHLETICS DAY  

 

SCHOOL NEWS 



PHYSICAL EDUCATION 



 

STUDENT OF THE TERM 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have best displayed                                                       

Qualities that reflect the values of Tulliallan Primary School making them our ‘Students of the Term’ and 

Tulliallan STARS! 

 

Prep A Liam  1H Adharv P 3G  Shaheer G 5F Imogen M 

Prep B Shreesha  1I Olivia M 3H Gurneet J 5G Varisha I 

Prep C Malavika  2A Xavier S 4A Achyuta M 5H Kelsie P 

Prep D Avinash  2B Hasna R 4B Ryan S 5I Kayden M 

Prep E Declan F 2C  Pharrell T 4C Nikau  5J Mia S 

Prep F Amyra M 2D Tynan B 4D Jannat S 6A Vrishab  

Prep G Caspian  2E Elyas H 4E Sahib S 6B Amritha S 

Prep H Subhan W 2F Sehath F 4F Evie H 6C   

Prep I Zain U 2G Ishlyn  4G Liara  6D  

1A David S 2H Sehath F 4H Tiana R 6E Neerav J 

1B Grace S 3A  4I  Anaya  6F   

1C  Nivin S 3B Lorenzo V 5A Sithu S 6G Tamasha  

1D Llillian K 3C Teejay M 5B Saishri  6H Noah D 

1E  Mahir P 3D Macy C 5C Aadhya M 6I Kanav S 

1F Aamil R 3E Adut L 5D Hazel D   

1G Zion K 3F  Eva S 5E Harjas    

STEM 4B & 4G  

ART 4A & 4F  

MANDARIN 6E  

MUSIC 1C 1D  

PE 6D  

SPECIALIST CLASS OF THE TERM AWARDS 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


